
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

Wednesday, February 12th 2025 – 18:45 Hrs 

Information for the visiting fans 

 

 

 

 

 



All fans of Atalanta fans are welcome in the entire city centre of Bruges.  There are plenty of things to 

see and a lot of pubs and restaurants.  Most of the times the fans of the visiting team gather in the 

“Eiermarkt” area.  That is a little square near the Market place, all with pubs.  We would recommend 

the fans to go somewhere in that area to gather before the game, but of course they can stay 

elsewhere in the city if they like. 

 

To go to the stadium, we offer a free shuttle service from the city centre to the visitors section of the 

stadium with busses.  These busses will operate from the square “Vrijdagmarkt” and will start to ride 

around 17.00 hours untill 18.30 hours.  After the game, the same busses will bring the fans back from 

the stadium to the city.   

Meeting point for the shuttles (Vrijdagmarkt), is situated approx 600 metres from the Eiermarkt.  If 

the Atalanta supporters would like to do a short fan walk from the Eiermarkt towards the shuttle 

service that is no problem and ok for us.  



 

Shuttles will be escorted by police and the drive takes about 10 minutes.  Meeting point for the 

shuttles will be marked with LED-boarding. 

 

A fan walk all the way towards the stadium is not allowed while it is to far away (6 km) and also 

unsafe.   

We advise the fans also not to go around the stadium area prior to the game as that is the area for 

the home fans.  If they should be detected in the pubs around the stadium they will be asked to leave 

and go to the city centre, being the designated area for the away fans. 

Fans who use their own transportation to come to Bruges are requested to park in the city centre and 

use the shuttles towards the stadium and back.  There are plenty of parking lots around the city 

center. 



Only regular coaches and minibusses will be allowed on the visitors parking at the stadium, as well as 

private transportation of disabled people. No private cars. 

Busses that are coming to Bruges and would like to leave immediately after the game, can first drop 

their passengers in the city centre (Vrijdagmarkt or Bargeweg) and drive empty to the parking lot at 

the stadium (Doornstraat).  A steward will be present at the visitors parking from 10.00 AM.  Fans on 

these busses then can use the free shuttles to the stadium and after the game go back with their own 

coach that will be waiting for them at the stadium exit.  

It is our intention to welcome the visiting fans in the best possible way and hope that everyone can 

enjoy a pleasant stay. We would like to thank everyone in advance for their cooperation. 

 


